
Dear Families,

Term 2 has certainly flown by, with lots of fantastic opportunities occurring for all
our Kororo students. 

Last Friday's Winter Sports Carnival was a fun day of playing sport in the sunshine.
Opportunities like this are significant for our Stage 3 students as they connect with
other students from local schools through the transition to high school programs
collaboratively designed across our community of schools. It was wonderful to see
students from both Orara High School and Coffs Harbour High School volunteering
their skills to referee and umpire at the various venues, a job that I know all the
teachers appreciated immensely. 

In Week 10, we are commemorating NAIDOC week. Mr Portelli and the NAIDOC
committee members have been engaging the students with meaningful activities that
encourage respect, acknowledgement, and diversity across our wonderful school. A
P&C Mufti Day fundraiser will be held this Friday, 5th July, during which students
can wear red, black, and yellow clothing and donate a gold coin. Further information
about these activities can be found in the Deputies report. 

The School Calendar for Term 3 is already filling up quickly, with many exciting
excursions, sporting opportunities, and community events. It is important to keep up
to date by using our various communication platforms, including the School Bytes
Calendar, Seesaw, and Facebook. 

Thank you to all our families for your flexibility and patience as we refine our school
systems and processes. 35 families have completed the feedback survey around our
Academic Reports. If you have any feedback, please scan the QR code below to
complete. 
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Congratulations K BLUE
Attendance Award

80% of students attended 90% of Term 2



Enrolment applications for kindergarten 2025 are open. If you have a sibling of a student currently enrolled
or you know of a neighbour or friend who may need to enrol please encourage them to do so asap by going
to the Kororo Public School website and clicking on the enrolment tab Enrolment - Kororo Public School .

Kororo Public School students, teachers and families are a fabulous community and I encourage you to
continue to share our great results, efforts and opportunities with the wider community, ensuring our
schools wonderful reputation continues.

Nationally Consistent Collection of Data on School Students with Disability (NCCD) 
Every year, all schools in Australia participate in the Nationally Consistent Collection of Data on School
Students with Disability (NCCD). The NCCD process requires schools to identify information already
available in the school about supports provided to students with a disability. These relate to legislative
requirements under the Disability Discrimination Act 1992 and the Disability Standards for Education 2005,
in line with the NCCD guidelines (2019).  

Information provided about students to the Australian Government for the NCCD includes: 
year of schooling 
category of disability: physical, cognitive, sensory or social/emotional 
level of adjustment provided: support provided within quality differentiated teaching practice,
supplementary, substantial or extensive. 

This information assists schools to: 
formally recognise the supports and adjustments provided to students with disability in schools  
consider how they can strengthen the support of students with disability in schools 
develop shared practices so that they can review their learning programs in order to improve
educational outcomes for students with disability. 

The NCCD provides state and federal governments with the information they need to plan more broadly for
the support of students with a disability. Teachers at Kororo Public School have been completing this data
collection process throughout the year and collating this information in the past two weeks. 
The NCCD will have no direct impact on your child and your child will not be involved in any testing
process. The school will provide data to the Australian Government in such a way that no individual student
will be able to be identified – the privacy and confidentiality of all students is ensured. All information is
protected by privacy laws that regulate the collection, storage and disclosure of personal information.  

Regards,
Mel Fenton
Relieving Principal At Kororo School we are 

RESPECTFUL  SAFE  ENGAGED

 Principal's message continued

I hope you have a wonderfully relaxing and enjoyable school holiday. 

https://kororo-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-school/enrolment.html


Hello, Kororo Public School Parents and Carers, 
 
For those of you who are yet to meet me in your time as a part of the Kororo Public School community, my
name is Nathan Portelli (Mr. P), and I am currently relieving in the role of Deputy Principal until Week 8,
Term 3. Since arriving at Kororo Public School in 2016, I have taught across various stages and been
fortunate enough to witness the impact our dedicated teachers make each day. I have been an Assistant
Principal for the past four years, working with the fantastic KPS staff to create high-quality teaching and
learning experiences for our students. I am a passionate educator who believes in educating the whole
student, catering for the social, emotional and academic aspects of students’ lives. 
 
As I continue to learn and engage with parents, students and the broader community in my relieving role, I
invite you to provide feedback or even drop in to introduce yourself or just for a chat! 
 
Tell Them From Me   
Throughout this term, students have completed the Tell Them From Me survey. This survey, which
measures student engagement and wellbeing, has provided our students with a clear voice and avenue to
give feedback on their learning experience. As a teaching staff, we review these results to identify areas of
action to best support students. The results have been overwhelmingly positive, with an increase in
students’ sense of belonging, which were already well above state average, increasing by an additional 4%
from 2023 to 2024. This is a testament to the quality experiences our students are provided with and their
enjoyment of their time at school.  
 
At the beginning of term 4, the parent component of the Tell Them From Me survey will be released. I
strongly encourage you to use this avenue to provide feedback to the school on your experience here at
Kororo. Additionally, our P & C meets every third Monday of the month. This is a valuable opportunity for
you to give feedback and positively affect change within our school community. Your input is highly valued
and can make a real difference.  
 
NAIDOC  
This Thursday,4th July, Kororo Public School is hosting a NAIDOC assembly. As part of our NAIDOC
celebrations, students have been engaging in lessons where they have been learning the local language
through song and stories through art. Our Indigenous leaders and stage 3 students are very eager to host
the NAIDOC assembly this week, and we are particularly excited about the return of ex-KPS students and
current Coffs Harbour High School students as guest speakers.  
 
Holidays
As Term 2 comes to a close and we prepare for the second half of our school year, I encourage all students
to recharge and prepare for a busy second semester full of engaging opportunities. Take time to ‘sharpen
the saw’ and connect with friends and family. Don’t forget to get outside and explore the beautiful
surroundings we are fortunate enough to call home here in Coffs Harbour! 

Regards, Nathan Portelli (Relieving Deputy Principal)
At Kororo School we are 

RESPECTFUL  SAFE  ENGAGED

 Deputy Principal's message - Mr Nathan Portelli



Mufti Day
Friday 5th July

NAIDOC Theme
Wear Red, Black and

Yellow.

P&C Fundraiser - 
Gold Coin Donation



WINTER SPORTWINTER SPORT
Carnival

FRIDAY 28TH JUNE

WINTER SPORTS CARNIVAL

Kororo Public School students had a
fantastic time playing various sports with
students from other local public schools.
Coffs Harbour Public, Narranga, and
Tyalla joined us, enjoying games of soccer,
AFL, Oz Tag, touch football, netball,
cricket and basketball.

Seeing students from our local high school
adjudicating the games was fantastic. We
were even lucky enough to catch up with
several ex-Kororo students!

A big thank you to all the teachers
involved, particularly Mrs Morgan, who
organised our school, and Mrs Fenton,
who facilitated the whole event!



K-2 ATHLETICSK-2 ATHLETICS
Carnival

FRIDAY 28TH JUNE

K-2 ATHLETICS CARNIVAL

It wasn't just the older kids who were out
and about today. Our K-2 students had a
fantastic time at school, completing
various athletics activities. Students were
able to wear their house colours proudly
as they engaged in running, throwing, and
teamwork activities.

A big thank you to our K-2 and RFF
Teachers for organising this fantastic day
and especially Miss Mitchell and Mrs Moon
for their planning.



NC PSSA FOOTBALL TEAM

Congratulations to Charlotte  

D, Valla P, Saffi W, Mya W,

Ginger H and Freya W who

recently trialled for the NC

PSSA Football team.

Well done to Freya W, Saffi W,

Ginger H and Mya W for

successfully making the NC

team! They are off to State in

August!

Fantastic work girls!

WHAT’S HAPPENING AROUND KORORO?

Our KPS girls squad have advanced through to Round 5 of the PSSA Basketball. They played

Mullaway Public School and came away with a convincing win. All girls stepped up, played

beautifully as a team and persevered. We wish you lots of luck for your next game! 💚💛

PSSA BASKETBALL - GIRLS



NC CROSS COUNTRY
Kororo Public School kids

achieved some outstanding

results at the North Coast

Cross Country.

12 year girls - Amelia (2nd),

Saffi (3rd), Freya (5th) and

Charlotte (6th) all made it

through for State!

11 year girls - Valla 4th also

making State!

Other notable results were:

Maya 7th, Penny 9th, Skylah

16th, Cameron 8th

Outstanding work, Go Kororo!

WHAT’S HAPPENING AROUND KORORO?

Our youngest students had their 'Go Room' visit on Friday 21st June. Don't they look so proud

standing on the red carpet with their well earned tickets. All reports suggest they had a

wonderful time!

GO ROOM



SPELLING BEE - STAGE 2&3

WHAT’S HAPPENING AROUND KORORO?

Kororo Public School Boys PSSA
Basketball Team versed
Woolgoolga PS in Round 4.
Unfortunately they were beaten,
but the boys still showed skill
development throughout the
game and true sportsmanship.
Notable mention to Lars, for his
outstanding '3' pointer!! 
Well done boys!

PSSA BASKETBALL - BOYS

On Tuesday 25th June,   Stage 2 and
Stage 3 students competed in their
respective Spelling Bee finals. Class
representatives battled it out,
applying their phonic knowledge and
syllabification skills to spell a
variety of challenging words!

Congratulations to our, 
Stage 2 winner - Caspian C
Stage 3 winner - Kyana P.

Thank you Mrs Fenton for your
fantastic organisation!







ES1 & Stage 1

Stage 3

WORKERSWORKERS
Star

Week 8 & Week 9

Stage 2



Important dates 
 Term 3 2024

Please note that the parent calendar is on the School Bytes App



Canteen information 2024

We are using
the Spriggy App
online method.  
Please see the
instructions on
how to register.

 Please note,
9.00am will be
the cut off time

for ordering.
You are still
able to order
the old way if

necessary, with
money in a
paper bag.

 New prices as of Mon 18th March 2024.
 Due to all food costs rising, we have had to make some minor adjustments to the price of some menu items.









Harbour Swim School is a fully enclosed, indoor purpose built, learn to 
swim facility open all year 

Our water is heated to a constant 31.5 degrees offering a warm, safe environment
for your child’s lessons.

By offering lessons all year round we are able to maintain your child’s confidence
levels and water safety skills

Our dedicated instructors are Austswim qualified and constantly updating their
skills

By keeping the same instructor with your child they create a relationship to guide
your child through the various skill progressions relative to age, emotional and

physical aquatic readiness
Our swim program starts with Babies, pre-school and school age learn to swim

and runs through to stroke correction/squads 

Monday to Saturdays with morning and afternoon classes 
Flexible payments and family discounts apply 

BOOK NOW FOR TERM 3 

 81 Marcia Street 
Coffs Harbour 


